TOWN OF HOPKINTON, RI
Notice of Public Hearing

The Hopkinton Town Council will conduct a Public Hearing on Monday evening, December 4, 2023 beginning at 7:00
P.M. in the Town Hall Meeting Room, 1 Town House Rd., Hopkinton, Rl 02833 to consider an application for a 2024
RIDEM Large Recreation Development Grant in the amount of $400,000 for improvements and modifications to Crandall
Field located at 22 Ashaway Rd., identified as AP 24 Lot 3A, 188 Main St., identified as AP 24 Lot 5 and 190 Main St.,
identified as AP 24 Lot 4. Proposed improvements include the resurfacing and repair of the existing tennis court and
surrounding fence and sidewalk, demolition of existing basketball court, installation of underdrainage, and installation of
new basketball court and fencing with windshield. The purpose of the Public Hearing is to obtain public comment on the
Crandall Field Improvement Project Master Plan after which the Town Council will act to finalize and forward the
application to the RI Department of Environmental Management.

A copy of the map of the Crandall Field Improvement Project can be reviewed at the Office of the Town Clerk, 1 Town
House Road, Hopkinton, RI 02833, M-F, 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM.

The Town of Hopkinton does not discriminate on the basis of disability. Anyone requiring special services or devices,
please call 377-7777 (V) or 377-7773 (TDD) 48 hours prior to the hearing.

Please publish: December 3, 2023



